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Distinguished Advisor 
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Via email: morteza.naghavi@shapesociety.org, valentin.fuster@mountsinai.org 

 

Dear Dr. Naghavi and Dr. Fuster, 

 

Thank you for meeting with CMS on January 20, 2022 to discuss the status of your National Coverage 

Determination (NCD) request for coronary artery calcium (CAC) testing as a diagnostic tool. We appreciate 

your sincere interest in improving the lives of Medicare beneficiaries through stroke prevention.  As discussed 

during the call, CMS will not be able to open an NCD on CAC testing for statutory reasons at this time.  

 

When CMS commenced the customary in-depth clinical evidence review on CAC testing, the universe of the 

evidence as well as the positions of our sister agency, the Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality, and the 

United States Preventive Services Task Force (USPSTF) consistently characterized CAC testing as screening or 

preventive.  Because of this characterization in the evidence and the limits of our authority under the Medicare 

statute, which does not allow for coverage of screening or preventive services except for under certain 

circumstances (i.e., expressly mentioned in the statute or given a USPSTF grade A or B recommendation), CMS 

cannot open an NCD on CAC testing. 

 

Nevertheless, we are under the impression that there are certain uses of CAC testing that are coverable for 

beneficiaries at the local Medicare Administrative Contactor level.  

 

Thank you for your patience as CMS followed the customary evidence review process on this topic and 

understanding when we presented the findings of our evidence review and our statutory limitations.  In the 

event the evidence on this test changes in the future, you are welcome to submit a new NCD request following 

the process available here: 

https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Coverage/DeterminationProcess/howtorequestanNCD.  If you have any 

questions, please reach out to Linda Gousis at Linda.Gousis@cms.hhs.gov. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Tamara Syrek Jensen, JD 

Director 

Coverage and Analysis Group 
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